
 

 

Feedback: Bargaining Forum meeting 
 

Members have been informed about this issue in previous editions of the Informus (copies can be 

obtained from the PSA’s website on www.psa.co.za or from any PSA Provincial Office). 

 

Salary increases: Negotiations 

Members will recall that the PSA tabled the following demands in the previous bargaining forum meeting: 

 

In the previous meeting the PSA rejected the employer’s offer of a 4.5%-salary increment wholly based 

on a performance rating. The PSA demanded that the employer obtains a mandate on an improved offer. 

In response, the employer requested the PSA to move down to a single-digit demand. After lengthy 

engagements and caucuses, parties moved from their original positions. The PSA moved to 8.5% across-

the-board that should be based on performance rating. The employer responded to the PSA by providing 

a final offer of a 3%-salary increment across-the-board and further 3% based on performance rating, as 

per attached projection. For example, an employee who scored a 5-performance rating will get 3% plus 

3% across-the-board, which will entail an increment of 6% overall.  

 

Most members mandated the PSA to accept the offer and the mandate was tabled in the bargaining 

forum. The employer stated that EXCO approved the agreement and it is waiting for approval of the board 

on 29 July 2021. As members are aware, the PSA subsequently demanded a bargaining forum meeting 

within 24 hours as no response was forthcoming. The meeting eventually took place on 12 August 2021. 

The employer reported that the board approved the salary increases as stated above. The board also 

took a decision to address salary disparities in this financial year as per the attached presentation. The 

presentation, in summary, reflects that those earning below the salary scales (where there are disparities) 

will get the salary increase of 3% across-the-board and 3% based on performance rating. Those above 

the salary scales will only get the lump sum cash increase of 3% and 3% based on performance rating 

with the date of implementation being 25 August 2021. The reason provided by the employer is to reduce 

the salary bill. 

 

As a mandate driven Union, the PSA requests members to provide a mandate not later than 20 August 

2021 to velucia.maluleke@psa.co.za as to whether to accept or not. The employer stated that should 

members accept the offer, the increments will be implemented before end of August. Members will be 

informed of developments. 

 

GENERAL MANAGER 

FOR PSA MEMBERS: STATE INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY AGENCY (SITA) 

16-08-2021 
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ANNEXURE 
 
 
 
 

STATE INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY AGENCY (SITA) 
 

MANDATE WITH REGARD TO SALARY INCREMENT 2021/2022 
 
Members must first read the Informus 

TOPIC ACCEPT REJECT COMMENTS 

SALARY INCREMENT    

 

 

 

 

Name:  ________________________________________________ 

 

PSA Membership number:/PERSAL NO.  ________________________________ 

        

Signature:  _____________________________________________ 
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